
 

 

VIRGINIA WESTERN COMMUNITY COLLEGE 
Local Board Meeting Minutes 

Minutes No. 244, March 17, 2011 
 

The Virginia Western Community College Local Board was called to order at 11:30 a.m. Thursday, 
March 17, 2011, in the Natural Science Center by Dr. Lorraine Lange, Chair. She thanked everyone 
for attending.  She also introduced new Roanoke County representative, Charlie Robbins.  Campus 
Police Chief, Craig Harris was also acknowledged. 
 
Members Present: Mr. Dennis Cronk, Roanoke City 
  Mr. William Hackworth, Roanoke City 
 



 

 

III. PRESIDENT’S REPORT



 

 



 

 

IR

Parking Violations and Fines.  The recommendation was approved unanimously. 
 
EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION 
 
Mr. Arend updated the board on the following: 

• CAN Campaign will run through the month of May at all local Kroger and Stop-In Food 
Stores.  Formal announcement will be made at a press conference on April 22nd at the 
college’s Spring Fling.  This will not only raise much needed funds, but will increase 
awareness of the CCAP within the contributing regions.  Special thanks to Valley Character 
and Lamar Advertising for sponsorship of this program. 

• Family Gifts initiative is underway in support of the Major Gifts Campaign.  All Foundation 
and Local Board members will be contacted to discuss contributing. 

• March 31 is deadline for CCAP applications for this coming fall. The numbers reflect the 
need; Salem City-43 Franklin County-52, and Roanoke City-290.  The groundwork is being 
laid to establish CCAP for Roanoke County, Botetourt County, and Craig County hopefully in 
the near future. 

 
V. REPORT FROM THE CHA  

T

 
Dr. Lange thanked everyone for the work accomplished at the meeting.  She deferred to Dr. Sandel to 
present the nominations for professional and professor emeriti awards to be presented at 
commencement in May.  Dr. Sandel announced the nominees:  Boyd Deacon, retired Grounds 
Maintenance Supervisor who served VWCC for 25 years; and Gordon Hancock, retired Admissions, 
Policies and Programs Coordinator who served the college for 33 years.  Both are very deserving of 
this honor.   
 
Mr. Cronk made a motion to approve the nominations for Professional and Professor Emeriti 
Awards.  Mr. Wat8c -i
conded the motion and the motion was approved .  
 
Dr. Lange then reminded the group of commencement on May 13th at 6:30 p.m. and encouraged all to 
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